CHESTERFIELD COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT

BOARD OF EDUCATION

SPECIAL SESSION

JANUARY 22, 2018
PRESENT – BOARD MEMBERS:
Mr. Wesley R. Miles, Chairman; Mr. Darin M. Coleman, Vice-Chairman; Mr. Eric G. Dusa, Secretary;              Mrs. Kimberly T. Burch; Dr. Wayne Chapman;           Mr. James N. Sweeney; and Mr. Robert Teal 
ABSENT – BOARD MEMBERS:
Mr. Chad L. Vick and Mr. Jamie D. Wayne 
PRESENT – STAFF:
Goodwin, Anderson, Willard, Folsom, Price, Hamilton, Hoffman, Hough, Hubbard, Rogers, Sowell, Stubbs and Brown

NEWS MEDIA:
None
VISITORS:
Area Principals

    I.
Call to Order:  Chairman Miles called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. at the District Office and welcomed those present for the budget work session.  

   II.
Agenda Approval:  Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman, second by Mr. Dusa and carried unanimously, the agenda was amended to add an executive session to discuss personnel matters pertaining to employee hirings, compensation, terminations, and resignations.
  III.   
Executive Session/Return to Open Session:  Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Dusa, the board entered executive session to discuss personnel matters pertaining to employee hirings, compensation, terminations, and resignations.  The board returned to open session upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Dusa.

  IV.
Moment of Silence/Pledge of Allegiance:  A moment of silence was held and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

   V.
2018-2019 Budget Discussion:  A PowerPoint budget presentation was reviewed.  Superintendent Goodwin noted previous budget cuts that are still in effect as follows:  one teacher salary step, a 20% reduction in instructional supplies and equipment, and a 10% reduction in working retiree salaries.  He reviewed progress in technology and transportation infrastructure, as well as state capital fund projects.  CFO Willard addressed historical budget comparisons including general fund budget amounts, millage rates, bond obligations, and debt service projection.  He also pointed out uncertain budget impacts being discussed at the state level, including pension reform, health insurance, and cost-of-living adjustments.  Assistant Superintendent Anderson led discussion regarding the critical teacher shortage, salary comparisons with surrounding districts, a $10,000 earnings cap for certain new retirees, recruitment efforts, the hiring of international teachers, and hiring incentives offered by many districts.  State budget deliberations are ongoing with the session scheduled to end May 10.  The proposed district budget process includes a May 14 first reading, with second reading and recommended budget approval at the June 11 board meeting. 
   VI.
Adjournment:  Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Teal, the board adjourned at 6:49 pm.

 VII.
Media Notification:  The media was previously notified of this school board meeting.
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